




























































February 21, 2020 

 

 

Dear Measure Z Committee,  

I am not sure what Eureka will be requesting, however I need to write before leaving for a 

couple weeks.  

I have advocated for moving the system from law enforcement management of people to the 

Housing First approach using a camp.  This would be a stop-gap measure to end the current system 

that relies on law enforcement to manage people without housing. The courts address one law at a 

time as they evaluate the toolbox of laws used to manage people. Recently I learned some think a 

ticket for littering may be a good thing an officer can give someone. Perhaps nudging people with a 

ticket is better than waiting for people to hit bottom and hoping emergency services will get to them in 

time. But this system of handing out tickets to nudge people into services, though I hope and believe is 

well intentioned, is criminalization of poor people and a misuse of our criminal justice system.  

Some advocates think what is needed is storage for people’s things, or another day center, or a 

place to park for people with a license and registered vehicle. I wonder if the people they are speaking 

for are the people the EPD Officer was referring to when he said some people would not come to a 

camp. This may sound harsh, but I assume they probably are not needing a camp and will probably be 

fine. I also think they may find a camp operated under regular tenancy rules (also a Housing First 

principal) works for them, too.  

I know some advocates find the idea of a camp disturbing. I do. But I find even more disturbing 

the idea of using law enforcement to manage people; writing tickets for petty offenses as the pathway 

to housing or as an “incentive” to enter a program. The rental market is tight, home ownership is out 

of the question for many, if not most. We need an option that is based on Housing First principals. Low 

barrier and under a tenancy agreement, such a camp is civil rights not bogus criminalization, a place 

where charity is an act of kindness that adds to a life rather than an attempt to save one.  

“The criminalization of homelessness refers to practices of enforcement that disproportionately 

impact people who are homeless. For example, there is an increased police presence and increased 

engagement with people who are homeless. Another example, the language of ‘public safety,’ 

‘social disorder,’ and ‘restoring order’ is used by officials while at the same time there is more 

engagement with police, rooting out of misdemeanors, and confining use of public space.” (The 

Book on Ending Homelessness, Ian De Jong, Friesen Press, 2019) 

After three or four years of requests that included housing assistance administered by DHHS, it 

was not included in last year’s EPD request.  There may be a request this year from Eureka’s Uplift 

program for housing assistance funding.  It has been well documented that Housing First reduces 

emergency services costs, as well as mental health services costs.  Measure Z funding would go farther, 

do more if used to fund a camp rather than in the very tight rental market.   

Please provide funding for a camp if this part of a request.  If not, please ask if Eureka would 

agree to use any housing assistance grant for a camp and if so, please provide Measure Z funding. 

Janelle Egger 

Independent activist for civil rights, open government,                                                           

and a legal place to call home for those without housing. 











 

Sent via email to: CAO@co.humboldt.ca.us 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Date 
 

 
 
 

Citizens Advisory Committee on Measure Z Funds 
County of Humboldt 
825 5th Street 

Eureka,CA 95501 
 

 
 

Re: Letter of Support for KMC ambulance 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Citizens Advisory Committee, 
 
I am writing to request continued Measure Z funding for the K'ima:w Medical Center (KMC) 

Ambulance Service, owned and operated by the Hoopa Valley Tribe. 
 
The KMC ambulance service is a vital and essential service for our area. The area in which we 

reside is very remote with the nearest hospital more than 35 miles away. This service is critical 

for the safety and health of our community. The operational cost is not fully funded from third 

party reimbursements.  Reimbursements are lower than the actual cost of the run; the call 

volume is low and the amount of time for a run is greater; and the standby time is not 

reimbursed. The Hoopa Tribe/K'ima:w Medical Center has absorbed the operational loss each 

year and can no longer bear the burden solely.  The Measure Z  funds are essential to 

maintaining the service. 
 
As a Tax paying business owner in Humboldt County, please consider continued 

funding for the KMC ambulance service. 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Rick Reinhard, CEO 
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